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Dear Pastors and Supporters,

All glory and honor goes to our God for all eternity. We are very grateful to God and
to you, my dear brothers, for your continuous prayer on behalf of my family and the
ministry that God has entrusted to me in this part of the Amazon of Peru. Please
receive the greetings and gratitude from my family, Aladdin, Fe, Kerwin, and Jabes
Abdiel.

Praise the Lord, we are in good health. My wife and | are serving the Lord both in
the church and in the other towns where we preach the Word of God. This year, my
eldest son is in his 3rd year of studying theological studies at the Baptist Seminary
of Peru, in the city of Trujillo. My son, Jabes Abdiel, is in his 3rd year of studying
primary education.

My family supports 5 young people of the ethnic group, Bora, who are developing
their higher studies as nursing technicians. One of them, Vicky Ramos, already
completed her studies last year. Thank God, they are all serving the Lord in the local
church.

During this time of the year, many of our brothers who live in rural areas are suffering
from losses in their homes due to flooding. Please pray for their needs to be met
and for protection for their families and homes from the flooding.

Currently, we are developing ministries for children, youth, ladies, and men. We also
have a missionary team that travels (when we have available funds) to teach the
Word of God.

In the first week of January, the new work in San Pedro de Huashalado celebrated
its third anniversary. God has greatly blessed this ministry, and we continue to pray
for a full-time worker to serve in that place.

From February 6-11, we held the Apayacu 2024 Youth Camp. God greatly blessed
us, and we were able to minister to approximately 180 campers. | had the help

of our 4 young seminarians, which was truly a blessing. Seven people from the
Philadelphia Church of Pevas were baptized, and two were baptized here in the city
of lquitos.

Let us share this blessing. Liwinson Soria is a teenager who participated in the
Pucaurquillo Camp last year. He accepted Christ and shared with us the sad story
of his parents’ life. We prayed for his unsaved, unmarried parents. Liwinson lives
outside the city. Last December, we went to visit him, and, through him, we reached
out to his parents, for whom we had been praying. They had been separated from
the Lord for 20 years. That morning, while | was ministering the Word of God, the
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Holy Spirit convicted Liwinson’s parents. They were reconciled, and they returned
to the feet of the Savior. They were married last fall, and their son Liwinson has just
been baptized. We praise God for this testimony of answered prayer in our ministry!

I would like to share a need with you all. As we were traveling to San Pedro de
Marupa at the river crossing, we were caught in a storm with torrential rains.
My work tools, which are my laptop and the image projector, got wet, and they
stopped working. At this time | do not have these tools. Please pray that | will
be able to replace these lost tools soon.

Prayer Requests:

Pray for my family and the ministry here in the jungle.

Pray for provision so that the 4 students can return to their study center.
Pray for a time and projector to continue carrying out the ministries.
Pray for the construction of the church in Iquitos and in Puerto Rico of
Barranquilla River Amazon.

PO~

Thank you again for your financial support and prayers. You are a blessing and
much needed partner to our ministry. May God richly bless you.

Your fellow servants,
Aladino Gomez Robledo

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be
sure to include a note designating “Gomez Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you.

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment

to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Gomez prayer letter” on the subject line.
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